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Notes of the Meeting

Of the

 Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday August 8th 2012

At The Colliery Surgery 

Present:

	Mrs A Hill
	Tickhill
	
	Dr David Fearns
	Senior GP Partner

	Mr S Johnson
	Tickhill
	
	Graham Daniel
	Practice Manager

	Mrs M Sheriden
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mrs E Hobson
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mr W G Elliott
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mrs T Elliott
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mrs J Hart
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Ms C M Barnes
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Ms H Burke
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	Mr D Robinson
	Colliery
	
	
	

	Mrs N Carr
	Tickhill
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


Apologies:






	
	 Julie Dodd  Deputy Practice  Manager

	Mrs J Wilkinson
	Tickhill
	
	Dr Kadambini Kumari
	GP Principal

	Mrs S Inman
	Tickhill
	
	Dr Ian Saunders
	GP Principal

	
	Comments

	1.

	The meeting opened with David Robinson, the Chairman, expressing his upset and frustration at the fact that at the meeting in May no one from the committee would stand for the position of vice chair and only two members were willing to man the stand at the Tickhill Gala. He explained that he was so upset by the response that he had considered resigning. 
Amy, Stan and Bill explained that people had commitments and good reason for not being available to help on those dates but were participating by attending and working in other ways.
Some heated discussion ensued as to whether or not David had suggested that the members present were not participating in the work of the PPG.  
David was asked to withdraw the statement “only one or two group members actually do participate.”
As David was not prepared to apologise to the group or withdraw his statement Mr W Elliott and Mrs T Elliott resigned and left the meeting. Mrs CM Barnes also left the meeting in protest at his comments.
Mrs Norma Carr said that as one of the issues raised was a lack of anyone standing for the position of Vice Chair she would put herself forward. 
This was unanimously agreed and she was elected to that position.
The meeting still being quorate it was agreed that the agenda would be covered and the issue of the resignations and the protest walk out, at the Chairman’s comments, would be readdressed at the end of the meeting.
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Action

Treasurer and Secretary

Action

Practice


7
7.1

7.2
7.3
	Minutes of the last meeting :
Matters arising –
Apology
The chair apologised for not having contacted a specialist to work with a sub group on preparing a mini survey.
Feedback re. on-line booking
Graham informed the committee that online booking was now live. The only appointments available at present are pre-bookable appointments with a GP.  
These are not extra appointments but are the same pool as those booked by telephone or at reception.  It does, however, open up the access for patients who unable to telephone or call in.
Access to online booking uses the same log-on as for online repeat prescriptions. Patients who have not yet requested their passwords and log on details should contact their Practice after 11am and ask for their details to be left at reception, emailed or posted.
If the online booking system works it is hoped to add in appointments for Blood Tests next and eventually for ECG..
Same day and urgent appointment are NOT available online. 
The policy whereby anyone who needs to see a doctor on that day will be seen remains.  The priority is seeing a doctor not choosing which doctor.
The minutes were then passed unanimously as a true record of the last meeting.
Dr Fearns proposed
Margaret Sheridan seconded
Passed unanimously
Feedback from Sub-Group 2 re Suggestions for improvement to Telephone System following feedback from 2011 Patient Satisfaction Survey
Some members of this sub group had not been available for the initial meeting and so another meeting was held and the following feedback is a compilation of both meetings.
The group looked at:
· Telephone access
· Response times
· Ability to book an appointment on the telephone.
· The group referred to the Patient Information Leaflet and the Practice Website.
· The survey showed the Patients from Tickhill were more dissatisfied with the Telephone system than those from The Colliery.
It was acknowledged that Bill Elliott had had a long conversation with the Practice Manager to gain background information to this issue and put considerable time and effort into the work of this subgroup. 
Findings:
There are 8 telephone lines serving both practices, 4 for each.
Lines are open from 8am for the Duty Doctor to take emergency calls and from 8.30 when reception opens.
At Tickhill 8.30 -10am 2 receptionists answer the phone and after that 1 person.
The receptionist on the desk deals with patients face to face.
At The Colliery – The two receptionists deal with incoming calls and patients face to face
The average call lasts just over 1 minute
The morning calls taken  between 8am and 11 am on an average day were  115 at Tickhill Surgery and 71 at The Colliery Practice
These are broken down as follows
Tickhill;                                                             Colliery
08-09 am                   50                                       30
09-10 am                   35                                       21
10-11 am                   30                                       20
There is no knowing how many calls are lost at Colliery Surgery. 
This means a monthly average of 3,500 calls. for support, a home visit, a nurse or a GP appointment, a blood test or ECG, a clinic appointment or any other business.
There are 28 doctor appointments per day for each GP plus the “on the day”  clinic for urgent cases held each day.
Two doctors are normally on duty at each surgery each day.  Giving a total of 56 appointments in a full working day at each surgery.
A comparison of calls made and appointments available makes it clear why the appointment slots are quickly filled.
Summary
· Requests for appointments by telephone often exceed available appointments
· There are high levels of calls at peak periods
· It is difficult to say if lost calls, number of rings or call duration are factors which have led to poor patient satisfaction or if they can be justified as reflecting on the quality of service provided.
· Problems with getting to book an appointment are greater at Tickhill than The Colliery.
Suggestions
· Increase the number of telephone lines and or staff  to answer the phone.
· Add a system to tell callers where they are in the queue.
Both of these suggestions are subject to budget restraints and as the present telephone system is not suited to caller response input it can not be added. When a new system is feasible it will be borne in mind.
· Make more doctors available for peak appointments periods.
This is not possible with the number of doctors available and the number of doctors funded by the NHS is linked to patient numbers not demand.
· Analyse  incoming calls as to urgency.
As the calls are not taken by medical professionals no such judgement is possible.
· Increase patient options on the phone
The phone system can not offer more options at the moment.
· Offer patients at both sites the option to visit either Tickhill or The Colliery Surgeries
The issue is seen to be that Tickhill patients tend to be more likely to be able to get to The Colliery Practice than vice versa.  Patients registered at The Colliery should have the opportunity to book appointments.  
· Split the number of appointments bookable on the day into am and pm
· Revert to a totally sit and wait system.
All appointments are by appointment whether am or pm.  
Capacity does not fit demand.
A capacity v demand audit was carried out when no doctors were off work sick, at meetings, on a course or on leave.  This audit looked at all appointments by site, by demand and by clinic.
On average where the capacity was 100% the demand was 119%.
On all days the demand outstripped capacity.  Equally on all days the demand was met.
Conclusions
The sub group concluded that there is no one solution to improving the telephone appointments problem.
A combination of some of the suggestions may be possible to ease the problems.
Internet booking of appointments may reduce demand on the telephone system.
The practice has tried to alleviate the problems and will continue to do so.
When a new telephone system is installed, it would be desirable to have one that will tell callers what position they are in a queue.
Patients Charter
At the last meeting Graham gave the committee documents relating to changes in the Patients’ Charter and asked members to read them and come to the August meeting with any comments or alterations, regarding the proposed Charter.
No changes were forthcoming and so the charter was accepted for inclusion in the Patients’ Leaflet and on the website
Feedback from Margaret re Tickhill Gala
Margaret had planned to hold a stall at The Tickhill Gala with the aims of:-
· publicising our PPG,
· getting patients to sign up to our wider group, 
· promoting health information through leaflets and with the help of two volunteer Cancer Champions. 
Margaret was doing this with the promised help, on the day, of Emily Hobson and Jan Hart  plus the two champions mentioned above.
She explained that the Gala was cancelled because of the poor state of the recreation ground following a prolonged period of rain and although a replacement date had been suggested it will not now go ahead this year.
In preparation for the stall Margaret had made a banner for the stall and a holder for leaflets.  She informed the committee that Graham had provided a large number of leaflets covering a variety of health issues and thanked him for obtaining these and agreeing to store them for us, until next year.
The Committee thanked Margaret for all her organisation hard work, and good humour over this prolonged and not insignificant task.
Having had this opportunity to meet our wider group cancelled, it was suggested that we find out what Health Information our patients want from the practice such that we can hold more information sessions similar to the one on Cancer awareness but open to the community.
It was suggested that the message boards ask patients to fill in suggestions forms with ideas of talks they would like to attend, and place these in the suggestions box.
Items for the AGM
Change of date
David Robinson explained that he could no longer be available on Oct 17th for the AGM.  Having ascertained that October 3rd 2012 was acceptable to the Doctors and The Practice Manager he was asking the Committee if anyone had any objections to a change of date..
There being no objections it was provisionally agreed, as long as the booking previously made by Bill with The Methodist Church could be altered.
David and Margaret asked if The Practice would be prepared to give a short report at the AGM from their viewpoint to include:-
· What the PPG has done
· How it has benefitted the Practice
· What shortfalls they perceive
· Whether or not the Practice wants a PPG 
· What the practice wants from the PPG for the next 12 months.
It was agreed that this would be done.
Any other Business
Guest Speaker
Jan explained that, following information given by Graham, she had booked Mr Curtis Henry (Equalities Officer PCT)to talk at the next Committee meeting On Sept 26th 2012.
He will talk about Engaging hard to reach groups.
Outcome from discussions with Partners
Graham distributed a paper with the results of the discussion, by the partners, of the issue of lack of confidentiality in the waiting area at Tickhill. This responds to suggestions put forward by the PPG.
A copy of this paper is enclosed with the minutes.
Statistics
Statistics on patients who book an appointment but do not then attend that appointment were presented by Graham.  
Up to 20 patients a day have failed to attend booked appointments.  This is a major concern in a practice where the appointments available are regularly over-subscribed.  
The use of SMS to remind patients of appointments is under discussion by the Practice.
Resignations and walkout.
The committee did not wish to accept the resignations of Mr and Mrs Elliott and felt that they along with Mrs Barnes should be contacted by The Secretary and asked to reconsider and stay on the committee.

Date of the next meeting:  
Wednesday September 26th 2012  at 6.15pm   Venue:- The Tickhill Surgery


	
	

	
	

	
	


